



June 20, 2017

## **Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,**

1 John 5:15 says "And if we know that he hears us, whatsoever we ask, we know that we have the petitions that we desired of him.

Last time we asked you to pray for the Bible Study in Primer de Agosto, where Agustin and Irma have opened their home in an effort to win their neighbors. 11 trusted Christ as Savior! They are now *praying* for a church in their community! Pray for Barbara as she starts a children's outreach there called "Hora Feliz".



Then we asked you to pray for God to do a work in our young people in the churches here. Iglesia Bautista Biblica de Tabladita organized a Youth Rally, where our youth passed out tracts in an open market and held street games to attract and evangelize other youths. Over 60 participated and along with other decisions,

2 trusted Christ as Savior!

Pray for our Bolivian young people to develop a burden to win their generation for Christ! Pray for the C&C retreat end of June.





**Praise Note:** What a blessing in April for us to participate in the anniversary celebration of Iglesia Bautista Biblica "Gracia", Pastor Fabian, in Cochabamba. I was privileged to preach in their services and Barbara taught a seminar on Teaching Children. Fabian was sent out by Iglesia Bautista Biblica Ebenezer in **TARIJA!** 

Yours for Bolivia souls, Paul and Barbara

Thank you for your prayers and support!
\_\_\_\_\_March/April/May